
Dear Chair Larson and members of the Senate Judiciary Committee,  
  
My testimony is in opposition to Senate Bill 2199. I ask that you give this bill a Do Not Pass. 
  
I have several reasons for opposing this bill. First, this bill is a government overreach into people’s 
personal lives, and it directly impacts people who I care about, including friends of mine, and members 
of my church. There is also a broader consequence to North Dakota as a state. This bill will lose business 
and make ND less competitive in the national market because it is extremist, harmful, and completely 
unnecessary.  

Sincerely, 

 

Shannon Bacon 

Fargo, ND  

 


